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Next Meeting: 

May 4, 2017 ~  7:00 p.m.  

 

St. Barnabas Church 

1697 East Main Road 

Portsmouth, RI 02871 

(Handicapped accessible) 

 

Remember to bring your: 

¶ Name tag 

¶ Fabric strip of the month 

¶ Show and Tell 

 

Board Members 

President: Ruth Sears 

Vice President:  Chris Bagley  

Secretary:  Jennie Nestlerode  

Treasurer:  Martha Munkacsy 

 

Newsletter Editor   

Catherine Hawkes 

 

Guild Photographer 

Susan Rood 

  

Committees 

Hospitality:  Donna Bozeman and  

   Donna Chaves 

Fabric Strip of the Month:   

   Chris Bagley 

Boutique Item of the Month:   

   Carol Garvey and Lori Bessette 

Membership:  Carol Garvey 

Community Service:  Noreen Kissell 

Sunshine:  Carol McOsker 

Program:  Sarah Sullivan and  

   Lori Bessette  

Librarian:  Norma Jones 

Raffle Quilt:  Judy Messenger;   

   Susan Rood and Barbara Niekerk 

Quilt Show:  Janet Roche and  

   Susan Rood 

    

Next Board Meeting 

Time and place will be announced at 

the guild meeting. 

 

Web Site 

http://quiltersbytheseari.com 
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QBS Mission Statement 

To instruct, encourage, and develop the art of quilting; to 

share techniques, ideas, and experiences; 

and to extend friendship. 

A M ESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT 

 

Hello Quilters,  

 

WOW!  The show was beautiful!  I hope 

each and every one of you were able to 

come to see the fabulous variety of quilts 

from very small to king size and all types 

of styles, colors, even shapes!  The co-

chairs, Susan Rood and Janet Roche, de-

serve a round of applause for making this happen!  They 

worked with a dedicated team of members to plan and organ-

ize the show over the last year; found helpers to do the work 

that needed to be done to set up the show (and take it down); 

and spent many hours coordinating all these efforts.  Thanks so 

much from all of us!  I know many members were able to par-

ticipate; some brought family members to help, too.  That was 

exactly what we needed, and it was great to see so many peo-

ple during the show.  Great Job, everyone! 

 

The small quilt auction was very successful and we are able to 

make a large contribution to the New England Quilt Museum 

from that activity.  Because of this, we will qualify for more 

support from the NEQM, and we can all look forward to that!  

Details will be coming soon. 

 

The team who made the Advocacy Quilts was honored to share 

them with the members and the public.  Many visitors were 

interested in the quilts and their embroiderers and stopped by 

to learn more.  We were able to collect some donations which 

are being sent to support the women refugees in Jordan.  Thank 

you for supporting our project.  

 

The annual meeting when we vote for new officers is this 

month, May 4.  And the bus trip to the Northern Star quilt 

show is May 6.   I hope to see many of you enjoying and par-

ticipating in these. 

 

Keep stitching, 

.KJB\/9FHI, President 

May 2017 

mailto:srsusanscats@Gmail.com
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Quilters by the Sea 2016-17 Calendar 

May 4:  Hoffman Challenge Trunk Show with Laura Cooke;  

Annual Meeting 

 

June 1:  Flamingos Trunk Show, UFO Challenge Results, Ice Cream Social 

Our very own group -within -a-group, the Flamingos, will round off the year by  

presenting a trunk show this month.  Several members of the group will present their quilts, each 

reflecting their special techniques.   Then Chris Bagley will reveal the results of the UFO Challenge, 

and weõll all enjoy ice cream sundaes and show-and-tell!  

 

 

2017-18 Preview 

September 7:  Sue Pritt, Sweet Season Quilts 

 Part One:  My own beginnings in quilt making with a trunk show of my earlier òoffice quilts.ó 

September 9:  Workshop with Sue Pritt (3rd workshop of 2017!)  

 Part Two: The process of making my patterns with simple piecing, quilting as you go, and fast  

 and easy fusible web machine applique. 

October 5:   Allison Wilbur Trunk Show, Asian Fabrics with Panels 

November 2:  Carole Kenney, The òI'll Never Be Sandy Reynoldsó Trunk Show 

November 4:  Mystery Quilt Workshop (4th workshop of 2017!)  

May Program  
Laura Cooke learned to sew from her mother, and began by making clothing as a teenager.  

She made her first quilt with her mother, to take to college.  After college, she began making wa-

tercolor quilts, and started to make art quilts rather than bed quilts.  She has been teaching quilt-

ing classes in Barrington since 1996.  She currently has three quilts traveling with exhibits, two 

with the Hoffman Challenge for 2015 and 2016, and one with the Water is Life exhibit (through 

Quilt for Change) most recently at the New England Quilt Museum.  She currently lives in Bar-

rington with her husband, three teenagers, a new puppy, a cat, and 5 chickens.  

Lauraõs òKaleidoscope,ó which won 

first prize in the Pieced Quilts category 

of the 2016 Hoffman Challenge. 

Want to enter the 2017 Hoffman Challenge? 

View the brochure with rules and challenge fabrics here: 

hoffmanfabrics.com/wp-content/uploads/2015/08/2017Challenge-brochure_email.pdf 

2015 Hoffman Challenge quilt. 

òWater Is Life.ó 
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REMINDER: 

Annual membership renewal fee of $35 for 2017-18 is due 

and will be collected at the May & June meetings. 

 

As of the April Meeting:  

 

Total Members = 94  

 

April Attendance: 

     Current Members = 48  

     New Members = 0  

     Guests = 0 

     Total = 48  

~ 7HED 

Sunshine and Shadows 

If you have any member news that requires a bit of sunshine, please let me 

know by either phone or e -mail.   

~ Carol McOsker  

Strip of the Month  
by CraB   

 May Black 

 June  White 

 

TWO cotton 2 Ĳó x 42ó strips of fabric 

Questions?  Email Christine Bagley. 

TREASURERõS REPORT ~ Martha Munkacsy, Treasurer 
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ANNUAL MEETING 
 

The May 4 meeting of the Quilters by the Sea is our annual meeting.  The members of the 

board will be reporting on activities that have occurred during the past year, and we will 

have the election of our new officers.  The slate of officers for the next two years is: 

 President, Gail Palazzolo 

 Vice President, Susan Rood 

 Secretary, Veronica Mays 

 Treasurer, Sue Bates 

Thank you to these members for taking on these roles.  They will need helpers from the 

guild members to do Hospitality, Community Service, and many other things during the 

next few years, so there are opportunities for everyone to do something.  In order for us 

all to enjoy the benefits of the guild, it takes many hands and many ideas; please consider 

helping and contributing to our efforts.  

      ~ Ruth, Chris, Jennie, and Martha 

Someone (oh, wait, that would be meé) left  

an ad for The Stitchery out of the quilt show 

program.  While Traci is receiving a refund  

of the ad fee, we thought it would be a good  

idea to include her ad in the newsletter by  

way of apology.  Also, hey, itõs a workshop 

with TIMNA TARR!!  ~ C.H.  

Bus Trip May 6 

Northern Star Quiltersõ 
Guild Show 

òThe World of Quiltsó 
Western Connecticut 

State University 
Danbury, CT 

 
300+ quilts 
30+ vendors 

$58 fee includes discounted 
admission to the show. 

Last chance to sign up at this 
monthõs meeting! 

 

ð@YUjYėh\YėXf]j]b[ėhcėigëñ 
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...UNLESS ITõS òPOST- 
 
 
                 LET-DOWN..ó 
 
ARE YOU FEELING CRANKY, ACHY, TIRED, OUT-
OF-SORTS, LISTLESS, PURPOSELESS, AND 
BORED?  DO YOU HAVE NOT-SO-VAGUE FEEL-
INGS OF EXISTENTIAL ENNUI?  DO YOU SIT 
IN FRONT OF A PILE OF FABRIC AND FIND ALL 
YOUõRE ABLE TO DO IS SIGH FORLORNLY?  
HAVE YOU EATEN MORE THAN ONE PAN OF 
BROWNIES IN THE PAST WEEK? 

WELL, SNAP OUT OF IT AND PULL YOURSELF TOGETHER, 
HONEY!  THE QUILT SHOW AND ALL THE ADRENALINE-
FUELED ACTIVITY LEADING UP TO IT MAY BE OVER, BUT 
YOU SEEM TO BE FORGETTING: 
 

OH, MY GOSH, NEXT MONTH IS 
THE UFO CHALLENGE DEADLINE! 

   (But in case your project still looks like  
f this, donõt forget to bring your checkbook.) 

YOU CAN ALMOST HEAR THE COMPLIMENTS AND APPLAUSE 
NOW, CANõT YOU?  EVERYONEõS LOOKING FORWARD TO SEE-
ING YOUR PROJECT ALL FINISHED! 

Out and About  
 

Monthly Quilters Get -Together:  Quilting at the Middletown Public Library takes place from 

9:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. on the fourth Thursday of each month (except holidays).  Dates for 

the rest of 2017 are 5/25, 6/22, 7/27, 8/24, 9/28, 10/26, 11/16, and 12/14. 
 

 

New England Quilt Museum, Lowell, MA:  

  Through April 29:  The Quilted Canvas ~ The Crit Group:  30 Years and Still Quilting 

  Through April 29:  Water Is Life ~ A Quilts for Change Exhibition (Classroom Gallery) 

  May 2ñJuly 30:  The Quilt Takes a Prize ~ Award Winners from the National Quilt Museum  

  May 3ñJuly 9:  Twisted ~ Modern Quilts with a Vintage Twist (Classroom Gallery)  
 

 

RI School of Design Museum, Providence, RI: 

   Through July 30:  Luminous Lace ~ Metallic laces from the 16th to 21st centuries,  

   Costume and Textiles Gallery. 

 

Peabody Essex Museum, Salem, MA: 

   Through June 11:  World of WearableArt
TM

 traveling show from New Zealandõs annual  

    design competition. 
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Quilters by the Sea Meeting Minutes 

April 6, 2017 ~ St. Barnabas Church, Portsmouth, RI 

Program:  People gathered between 7:00 and 8:00 p.m. and shopped among friends and 

helped make flower yo -yo's.  At 8:00 p.m. the business meeting began. 

 

President:  Ruth made a quick reminder to please turn your cell phones to silent. Å Thank you 

to all who are helping to get the show ready. Å We had a Quilters Dream batting order last 

month.  If you would like to place an order, please contact Ruth. Å The Advocacy Quilts are 

expected to be shipped and hung at our show. Å In March we had our Quilt-Away down on 

the Cape.  The next one is the weekend of November 3-5. 

 

Treasurerõs Report: As of March 31, the balance in both accounts is $13,430. 

 

President, contõd:  Ruth announced a quilt show in Belchertown, MA, May 11-13. 

 

Community Service:  We are still collecting placemats for Meals on Wheels. 

 

Programs:  May 6 is our bus trip to the Danbury quilt show.  Cost is $58. Å May is Laura 

Cooke, June is our own Flamingos with an ice cream social and wrap up of UFO's with Chris. 

 

Strip of the Month:   36 solid strips were won by Serafina. May is white; June is black. 

 

Boutique of the Month:   Carol sorted through the items we have collected through the past 

two years.  She had 380 items plus several more items tonight.  Marilyn Ferkinhoff won the 

prize for this evening. 

 

Membership:  45 members present tonight.  Two door prizes were awarded. 

 

Programs, contõd:  Carol Kenny talked briefly about her mystery quilt workshop.  If you are 

interested in signing up, Sarah will have a sign-up sheet next month. 

 

Quilt Show:  We have a quilt show meeting Monday, April 10, at 7:00 p.m. at Middletown 

Library.  We need volunteers to help move the quilt frames Friday morning and Sunday after-

noon; if you can help, see Janet.  Please see Nancy to sign up to do a job during the show.  If 

you would like do a demonstration during the show, please see Chris Bagley. 

 

Nominating Committee:  Veronica Mays is our nominee for Secretary, Sue Bates for Treasurer, 

Susan Rood for Vice President, and Gail Palazzolo for President.  In May we officially vote on 

our new officers and in June they will begin their two -year terms. 

 

Show and Tell:  Veronica Mays did a brief show and tell of what she did in Allison's work-

shop. 

 

After a small group share, members resumed shopping and putting together flower yo-yo's. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Jennie Nestlerode 


